
 

 

Record of Decisions 
 

Corporate Parenting Strategy 2022-25 
 

Decision Taker 
 
Cabinet on 15 August 2023. 
 
Decision 
 
That Cabinet recommends to Council: 
 

That the Corporate Parenting Strategy 2022-25 be approved.   
 
Reason for the Decision 
 
The Children and Social Work Act 2017, set out the responsibility for local authorities in respect 
of their corporate parenting duties. In February 2019, the Department for Education published 
Statutory Guidance for local authorities and outlined the key principles of Corporate Parenting. 
In addition, under the Children Act 2004, it was highlighted that local authorities have a duty to 
promote co-operation between their relevant partners and the Act also highlights that corporate 
parenting was a task which should be shared Council-wide and across the partnership. 
 
Implementation 
 
The recommendation of the Cabinet will be considered at the Council meeting on 20 
September 2023. 
 
Information 
 
As outlined within the Corporate Parenting Strategy, the Council want their cared for and care 
experienced young people to be safe, happy and healthy, in order that they can reach their full 
potential, and as corporate parents, the Council wished to give it’s cared for and care 
experienced children and young people the access to all of the opportunities that good parents 
afford their children. The Corporate Parenting Strategy outlines how the local authority and the 
partnership can achieve this vision. 
 
At the meeting, Councillor Bye proposed and Councillor Chris Lewis seconded a motion that 
was agreed unanimously by the Cabinet, as set out above. 
 
Alternative Options considered and rejected at the time of the decision 
 
There were no alternative options considered. 
 
Is this a Key Decision? 
 
Yes 
 
Does the call-in procedure apply? 
 
No 
 
 



 

 

 

Declarations of interest (including details of any relevant dispensations issued by the 
Standards Committee) 
 
None. 
 
Published 
 
18 August 2023 
 

 
 
Signed: _________________________________________ Date:  _______________ 
 Leader of Torbay Council on behalf of the Cabinet 
 


